
ADDENDUM No. 1 
 

ITB No. 4386 
 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Chemical Bid 
Cationic Emulsion Polymer 

 
Due: May 4, 2015 by 2:00 p.m. 

 
The following changes, additions, and/or deletions shall be made to the Invitation to Bid for 
Wastewater Treatment Plant Chemical Bid Ferric Chloride, ITB No. 4385, on which proposals 
will be received on/or before May 4, 2015 by 2:00 p.m. 
 
The information contained herein shall take precedence over the original documents and all 
previous addenda (if any), and is appended thereto. This Addendum includes 1 pages and 
no drawing(s). 
 
Bidder is to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 1, including all attachments (if 
any) in its Bid by so indicating on page ITB-1 of the Invitation to Bid Form. Bids 
submitted without acknowledgement of receipt of this addendum will be considered 
nonconforming. 
 
I. QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 
 
Respondents are directed to take note in its review of the documents of the following questions 
and City responses as they affect work or details in other areas not specifically referenced here. 
 
The following Questions have been received by the City.  Responses are being provided in 
accordance with the terms of the ITB. 
 
Question #1:   
I know you receive deliveries in bulk tanker trucks, but could you tell me how frequently you receive 
deliveries?  Also, who is your current supplier and what pricing are the offering? 
 
Answer #1: 
We get most polymer deliveries from approximately Dec 1 thru May 1. The frequency is about every 1.5-2 
months during this period. We use polymer year round but the dewatering season where we use the most 
is the Dec thru May period.  Currently we use SNF polydyne and the cost is $1.15/pound delivered and 
unloaded at our site. 
 
Bidders are responsible for any conclusions that they may draw from the information contained 
in the Addendum. 
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